MISSISSIPPI ASSOCIATION OF SUPERVISORS

793 N. President Street, Jackson, Mississippi 39202 Office 601.353.2741 ~ Fax 601.353.2749 www.mssupervisors.org MAS * OA MAS * OA MAS * OA MAS * OA MAS *

April 7, 2017

Madison County Board of Supervisors PO 608 Canton, MS 39046

Re: Call to Action: Special Session Request

Dear Madison County Board of Supervisors:

The Mississippi Association of Supervisors would like to thank each of you for your hard work and dedication towards supporting public policies to better Mississippi's county government. No funding was approved during the 2017 Regular Session for local infrastructure, including the Local System Bridge Program (LSBP) and the Office of State Aid Road Construction. Governor Bryant has stated that he will call a special legislative session to address the agencies whose budget appropriations were not funded during the Regular Session. We would like to urge all boards of supervisors to sign the enclosed letter requesting the Governor to include funding for the Local System Bridge Program and the Office of State Aid Road Construction on the call for the special legislative session. Should you have any questions please call Steve Gray at 601.353.2741. Once approved and executed by your board, please return the signed letter to MAS, Attn: Yamaiky Bacallao in the enclosed self-addressed envelope.

Again, we appreciate the time and effort each of you provided during this difficult session. Sincerely,

Derrick Surrette Executive Director

Mississippi Association of Supervisors

Office of the Governor of Mississippi Governor Phil Bryant P.O. Box 139 Jackson, MS 39216

Dear Governor Bryant:

Sincerely,

On behalf of Madison County, we ask for your continued support of our county infrastructure needs. It is our understanding that the budgets for the Office of State Aid and the Mississippi Department of Transportation were not approved during the 2017 Regular Session. We respectfully request that you call a Special Session to address the budgets for these agencies as well as funding for the Local System Bridge Program.

_	District 1 Supervisor, Sheila Jones
_	
	District 2 Supervisor, Trey Baxter
	District 3 Supervisor, Gerald Steen
	District 4 Supervisor, David Bishop
	District 5 Supervisor, Paul Griffin